MANSFIELD FEMALE COLLEGE MUSEUM

101 Monroe Street

Mansfield, Louisiana 71052

318-871-9978

STATE GOVERNING BOARD MEETING

THURSDAY JANUARY 07M 016 - 1:30PM

Members Present – Ellen Abington, Beverly Bedsole, Rodney Clements, John Freeman, Raymond Powell, Judson Rives, Sandy Spalding, and Mr. Wayne Waddell.

New Members Present: Candace Cox and Jack Sibley.

Members Excused: Riemer Calhoun, Carloyn Huckabay, Johnny McFerrin, and Jeanne Rogers.

Staff: Van Reech, Jr.

The quarterly meeting of the Mansfield Female College Museum State Governing Board met in regular session on Thursday, January 07, 2016 at 1:30pm. There were eight members present, two new members present, and four members excused.

Mr. Powell called the meeting to order and Judson Rives led in prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion was made by Beverly Bedsole, seconded by John Freeman to approve the minutes of the October 01, 2015 meeting as printed. Minutes were approved.

Raymond Powell introduced Mr. Wayne Waddell and Rodney Clements, the new members, and New Museum Director, Van Reech . He also described the duties of The Board and The Museum's relation to The Clista A. Calhoun Center. Judson Rives gave an update of the leveling of the columns at the Monroe Street entrance. Mr. Powell told The Board that Charles Amie had volunteered to replace them with new ones that would be more true to the originals and similar to the ones at Byrd High School in Shreveport, La. A motion was made by Beverly Bedsole to proceed with the new columns and seconded by Mr. Powell. The motion was approved by The Board

Van Reech gave an update on the requisition to enclose the Rear Porch of The Museum in order to add another room for exhibits for The Museum and reported that the requisition had been declined. Discussion with the members by Mr. Powell to add agricultural and oil exploration and other drilling implements of the time to be displayed with the hope of encouraging interest in men and young boys. Agriculture and oil were important to the economy and success of Mansfield so that the area could support a college. Mr. Waddell liked the idea, but warned that no work could be performed by any of The Board Members. Mr. Powell assured him that all work was to be done by outside contractors.

Members Present: Ellen Abington, Beverly Bedsole, Rodney Clements, John Freeman, Raymond Powell, Judson Rives, Sandy Spaulding, and Mr. Wayne Waddell.

New Members Present: Candace Cox and Jack Sibley.

Members Excused: Riemer Calhoun, Carolyn Huckabay, Johnny McFerrin, and Jeanne Rogers.

Staff: Van Reech, Jr.

The quarterly meeting of the Mansfield Female College Museum State Governing Board met in regular session on Thursday, January 07, 2016 at 1:30 pm. There were eight members present.

Mr. Raymond Powell called the meeting to order and Judson Rives led in prayer and Pledge of Alllegiance.

Motion was made by Beverly Bedsole, seconded by John Freeman to approve the minutes of the October 1, 2015 meeting as printed. Minutes were approved.

Raymond Powell introduced Mr. Waddell and Rodney Clements and the new members. He also described the duties of The Board and The Museum's relation to The Clista A. Calhoun Center. Judson Rives gave an update of the leveling of the columns at the Monroe Street entrance. Mr. Powell told The Board that Charles Amie had volunteered to replace them with new ones more true to the originals and similar to the ones at Byrd High School in Shreveport. A motion was made by Beverly Bedsole to proceed with the new columns and seconded by Mr Powell. The motion was approved by The Board.

Van Reech gave an update on the requisition to enclose the Rear Porch in order to add another room for exhibits for The Museum and reported that the requisition had been declined. Discussion with the members by Raymond Powell to add agricultural and oil exploration and drilling implements of the time for display to encourage interest in men and young boys. Agriculture and oil were important to the economy and success of Mansfield so that the area could support a college. Mr. Waddell liked the idea, but warned that no work could be performed by any of the Board Members because of a conflict of interest. Mr. Powell assured him that all work was to be done by Glass Services and Ray Stewart who are not members.

Mr. Waddell says that Mr. Schedler can appoint eight members and the new Governor will have to reappoint and certify all. He asks that the members all fill out the new forms and submit to Van Reech. I have Ellen Abington, Beverly Bedsole, John Freeman, Raymond Powell, Jeanne Rogers, and Sandy Spalding. Mr. Waddell asks if Beverly Bruce, Britney Green, and Johnny McFerren can be moved off of the member list. He also reassures all that there will be no ethics test for any of the members.

Mr. Powell reported that moving The Board's quarterly meetings from the first Thursday to the second Thursday of the month each quarter would benefit Mr. Waddell. A motion was made by Beverly Bledsole and seconded by Judson Rives and the motion passed.

Mr. Waddell said that he has asked that the old A/C unit be replaced since the old keeps having to be repaired. This new one should cost around \$6900 and Storer Service will be doing the work soon. The Museum's new hours will be 10:00am to 4:00pm Tuesday through Friday for a total of twenty four hours per week. Van Reech can do appointments and will have flexible hours to make this happen. Van will put up new signage to reflect this.

Sandy Spalding suggested that we make the Monroe Street entrance one way to avoid congestion but Mr. Powell pointed out that there was ample room to bypass at the entrance. Mr. Powell pointed out that Charles Amie wanted to put a handrail on the steps to the side of that entrance and they should suffice as deterrents to the vehicular traffic and as an aid to pedestrians.

As there was no more discussion a motion was made by Judson Rives to adjourn and seconded by Sandy Spalding and passed by everyone rising and leaving.

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully Submitted,

Vankuch

Van Reech, Jr.